

341 South Bellefield Avenue | Pittsburgh, PA 15213-3516 Parent Hotline: 412-529-HELP (4357) | superintendentoffice@pghboe.net | www.pps.k12.pa.us

Linda S. Lane, Ed.D., Superintendent of Schools

April 26, 2016

The Honorable Anthony R. Foxx Secretary of Transportation United States Department of Transportation 1200 New Jersey Ave SE Washington, DC 20590

RE: FY2016 TIGER Discretionary Grant I-579 "Cap" Urban Connector Project

Dear Secretary Foxx,

Please accept this letter in support of the FY2016 TIGER Discretionary Grant ("FY2016 TIGER") application for the I-579 "Cap" Urban Connector Project submitted by the Sports & Exhibition Authority of Pittsburgh and Allegheny County ("SEA").

The "cap" project will be transformative for the economically disadvantaged Hill District community. The project strongly aligns with US DOT's priorities, and will help reconnect people from an underserved Hill District neighborhood to centers of employment, education and critical services in downtown Pittsburgh.

We understand the project has completed preliminary engineering and is in final design. Also, the SEA has started public community meetings for input regarding surface improvements of the "Cap."

The "cap" project will provide for safe and accessible walking and bicycle pathways, sustainable strategies such as storm water management, as well as landscaping and other surface improvements that will create an inviting public urban connector of approximately 3 acres.

We are in full support of the I-579 "Cap" project and respectfully request your favorable consideration of the FY 2016 TIGER Discretionary Grant application.

Sincerety

Linda S. Lane

C: Ronald Joseph, Chief Operating Officer Ira Weiss, Esquire, Solicitor

la A fane